VOLUME II ISSUE IIX April 2018

PRESIDENT'S ADDRESS



Regional Conference Month

This month's issue is what our kids or grandkids would call a do-over. There's actually no real news in this month's issue because the rough draft laid in the office waiting to be reviewed, edited, and proofread for so long Jack and I finally just said it!

We will wait until the May issue, but then I thought, "No, we won't. We will have some fun with it and see if anyone actually reads this!" This is the opposite

of the movie "Back to the Future." The month of April went so fast and was chuck full of CSI business, preparing for the April 20 GLR Conference, which you will read about in the May issue.

I had thought the lead-up to the Conference was going to be a crazy period filled full of last minute decisions concerning artwork, audiovisual, proper spelling of names on awards (sorry Mr. Petersen), and much more! As it turned out, my choice for Regional Conference Chair, **Glen Baines**, along with his Conference Team, as well as our omnipresent Awards Chair, **Ivette Bruns**, was sheer genius! And finally, the Regional Board's team of Mark Lods and David Fryman, our two Vice-Presidents, were so organized and in sync that there was not much to do except sit back and wait for the 20th. The Indianapolis Chapter President, Gene King, invited all of the Region attendee's to the Indianapolis Chapter's regularly scheduled meeting that they had moved to the Crown Plaza so even the pre-conference activities were covered.

Never the less, the April schedule was crazy all the way up and through the weekend, which you will see and hear about in next month's issue.

Do not forget our #1 priority is MEMBERSHIP MEMBERSHIP

MEMBERSHIP MEMBERSHIP

MEMBERSHIP

MEMBERSHIP!!!!

GREAT LAKES INSTITUTE DIRECTOR'S MESSAGE

Spring is supposed to be here, but Winter seems to be hanging around.

Unfortunately, I was informed of Hank Hondorp's passing. Quite a shock and a very sad time for the Great Lakes Region. He did many great things for the Region including providing the inspiration for the *GLR Newsletter*. I share my Prayers to his family. Plans to remember Hank are being planned.

Continuing the highlights from the Winter Institute Board Meeting:

Plans are being finalized to make the CDT a Full Certification. Ever since Columbus State received the National Science Grant to make CDT a more robust platform to receive training of construction document training, plans have been moving to make the CDT a full certification by July 1, 2018. The CDT Certification will be for three



Jack Morgan, Institute Director

years with expiration of June 30, 2021, unless renewed. Twenty-four hours of Continuing Education will also be required during this time frame as is currently required for the other certifications. Detailed CDT requirements will be issued shortly.

Plans are being finalized to allow reinstatement of CCS, CCCA, and CCPR Certifications for those who had not renewed their Certifications since 2014. Instructions from the Institute will be sent to those affected. There will be a period for application for re-certification verifying their continuing education units and paying a fee. Those Certificants granted recertification will have a valid Certification for three years that expires June 30, 2021.

Spring means it is time to consider those worthy Chapter members whose outstanding actions should merit a nomination for an Institute Award. Awards are the best way to thank deserving CSI members for their hard work that have made a difference in Chapter, Region, or Institute levels. Consult the 2018 Honors and Awards Guide now available at <u>csiresources.org/awards</u>. The submission deadline is May 7, 2018 at Midnight EST.

Hope to see you all at the upcoming Great Lakes Region Conference at the Crown Plaza Hotel in Indianapolis on April 20, 2018. If you are an incoming leader of your Chapter, this Conference is essential for your training. Registration is still available.

Drop me a line or call about anything CSI

morwalsoplad1@gmail.com 317-508-4516

CERTIFICATION QUIZ ANSWERS: 1. - c [PDPG 13.4.4]*; 2. - b [PDPG 12.8.2]*; 3. - a, b [PDPG 11.3.5.2]*; 4. - a [PDPG 8.14]*; 5. - c [PDPG 7.5.5]*

*PDPG First Edition (April 2018, GLR Newsletter Electronic)

AROUND THE REGION

Great Lakes Region Quizmaster

- 1. All of the Control plans the Contractor may be requested to submit during Preconstruction include the following except:
- **A.** Erosion Control Plan
- B. Pollution Control Plan
- C. Site Control Plan
- D. Traffic Control Plan

2. The recommend format for an Addendum is:

- **A.** Changes to Procurement Requirements, changes to previous Addenda, changes to the Conditions of the Contract, changes to the Agreement
- **B.** Changes to previous Addenda, changes to the Procurement Documents, changes to Agreements and other forms, changes to Specifications and Drawings
- C. Changes to Specifications, changes to Drawings, and changes to previous Addenda
- **D.** Contract Documents, changes to Specifications

- 3. The two sentence structure moods that are recommended for Specifications are:
- **A.** The Imperative mood
- **B.** The Indicative mood
- **C.** The Symbolic mood
- D. The Conflicting mood
- 4. There are occasions when it will be necessary for the A/E to consider special procedures for certain variables in a project, including:
- **A.** Indeterminate items, unknowns, and contingencies
- **B.** Postponement of decisions until the design is complete
- C. Identification and control of design costs
- **D.** Flexibility and adjustment for AHJ's requirements

5. A result of the Design-Build delivery method is:

- **A.** The A/E will provide the same level of professional service as a conventionally delivered project
- **B.** Construction documents will be more detailed than a conventionally delivered project
- C. The material selections will be by the Owner
- **D.** Dispute Resolution will require less of the Owner's time

Answers with source info can be found at bottom of Page 2.

GREAT LAKES REGION CHAPTER CONTACTS & MEETINGS

Chapter	President	Email	Meeting Date	Meeting Location	Meeting Time
Akron-Canton	William Ahern	wahern@fmdarchitects.com	Third Thursday	Varies	5:00 pm
Blue Grass	Scott Noel	snoel@n3dgroup.com	Third Thursday	Common Ground Coffee	12:00 pm
Cincinnati	David Edwards	dedwards@erlangerhardware.com	Second Wednesday	Old Montgomery Inn	Varies
Cleveland	John Workley	john.workley@vocon.com	Third Wednesday	Varies	Varies
Columbus	Jerry Stickler	barney5636@yahoo.com	Second Monday	Boathouse Restaurant	11:30 am
Dayton-Miami	Randall Fox	rfox@agcofdayton.com	Third Tuesday	Varies	Varies
Evansville	Mike Vannatter	mikevannatter@sigecom.net	Second Thursday	Varies	Varies
Grand Rapids	Charlie Appleby	applebycharlie@mwacrs.com	Second Thursday	84th Street Pub & Grille	6:00 pm
Indianapolis	Gene King	gene@merlinking.com	Third Thursday	Willows on Westfield	5:30 pm
Lansing	Allen Ludwick	ludwick@mayottearchitects.com	First Tuesday	Mayotte Architects	Varies
Louisville	Julie Eckert	julie.eckert@tarkett.com	Second Tuesday	Varies	Varies
Metro Detroit	Elise Love	elove@wje.com	Second Tuesday	Varies	5:00 pm
Toledo	Gerald Marquette	jmarquette@hansonmarketing.com	Third Wednesday	Scrambler Maries	7:00 am

2017-2018 CSI GREAT LAKES REGION CONTACTS

OFFICERS

Ken Schmidt

President kschmidt@sewardassociates.net 317-578-3700

Mark Lods

First Vice President mark.lods@twc.com 502-552-1831

Hank Hondorp - deceased

Immediate Past President hondorph@stpetersgate.com unavailable

Edmund Brown

President-elect brown edmund@yahoo.com 317-272-7800

Gregg Jones

Secretary Gregg.jones@c2ae.com 269-216-0222

Jack Morgan

Institute Director morwalsoplad1@gmail.com 317-508-4516

David Fryman

Second Vice President dave.lodsap@gmail.com 317-604-3807

Scott Mitchell Taylor

Treasurer smiaylor@gmail.com 216-870-1970

Lacy Thomas

Emerging Professional ladamscsi@gmail.com 614-717-8501

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Thad Goodman

Academic Chair thadg@nationalgypsum.com 614-296-5375

Ed Avink

Certification Chair avinke@progressiveae.com 616-361-2664

D. Blake Wagner

Electronic Communications Chair dblakewagner@gmail.com 317-264-2886

Phil Babinec

Planning Chair pbabinec@gbbn.com 513-241-8700

Ivette Bruns

Awards Chair ibruns@csoinc.net 317-848-7800

Glen Baines

Region Conference Chair glen@bainesinc.com 317-846-9440

Buddy Stanford

Membership Chair bstanford@redoxcoatings.com 317-979-1700

Jack Morgan

Program Chair, Librarian Interim morwalsoplad1@gmail.com 317-508-4516

Ed Brown

By-laws Chair ed@sebreearchitects.com 317-272-7800

Chris Grimm

Education Chair cgrimm@aec-specs.com 202-670-2271

Hank Hondorp - deceased

Nominating Chair hondorph@stpetersgate.com unavailable

Gary L. Beimers

Technical Chair gbeimers@comcast.net 616-295-2232

NEWSLETTER STAFF

Jack Morgan

Editor morwalsoplad1@gmail.com 317-508-4516

Elizabeth Woodrow

Assistant Editor ewoodrow@sewardassociates.net 317-578-3700